	MEMORANDUM / COFNOD
The Vale of Glamorgan Council

Regeneration & Planning

Dock Office, Barry Docks, Barry, CF63 4RT
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	To / I:
	Regeneration and Planning


	
	From / Oddi Wrth:
	Public Rights of Way Officer

	Dept / Adran:
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	My Ref / Fy Cyf:
	

	Date / Dyddiad:
	26 June 2017
	
	Tel / Ffôn:
	(01446) 704705

	Your Ref / Eich Cyf:
	P/DC/LC/IR/2017/00564/FUL
	
	
	


	Subject / Testyn:
Planning Application No. 2017/00564/FUL (IR)


Location : Land East of B4265 between Boverton and Eglwys Brewis, St. Athan


Proposal : Proposed construction of a new highway (called the Northern Access Road) with footways and a cycleway, new junctions, lighting, signs, fencing, flood alleviation works, acoustic barriers and other environmental mitigation measures, landscaping, demolition of garage at Rose Cottage, and all associated engineering and building operations

The applicant’s plan 60509148-SHT-30-000-CT-2606 PROW Diversion, recognises that Public Footpaths Nos. 16 and 17 Llanmaes are directly affected by the proposal and indicates an intension to divert Footpath No.16.

Please ensure the applicant is aware that the granting of planning permission would not, in itself, give permission to close or divert the public footpath and it does not mean that an application to alter the public footpath will necessarily succeed.

The proposed shared footway/cycleway shown on the applicant’s plan 60509148-SHT-30-0000-CT-1109-Route Wide Footways-INSET-A, does not show the existing connection of Public Footpaths Nos.38 and 40 Llantwit Major to the B4265, this connection should be maintained.
The applicant should contact the Public Rights of Way Section at the earliest opportunity to discuss their proposal.

All Public Rights of Way affected by the proposal must be kept open and free for safe use by the public at all times. A legal diversion or stopping-up order must be obtained, confirmed and implemented prior to any development affecting the Public Right of Way taking place.

No adverse effect should result to the Public Rights of Way. The applicant should ensure that materials are not stored on the Footpaths and that any damage to the surface as a result of the development is made good at their own expense.

Should the Public Rights of Way require temporary closure to assist in facilitating works an order should be sought under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984. Temporary closure should not be sought in order to allow construction of permanent obstructions other than where a Public Path Order has already been confirmed.
Sandra Thomas

On behalf of Gwyn Teague

Public Rights of Way Officer
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